
 
 
 

 
December 31, 2022 

 

VIA EMAIL 
Gloria Panduro 
Business and Legal Affairs 
DIRECTV, LLC 
2260 E. Imperial Hwy, LA5/322A 
El Segundo, CA  90245 
gp421w@att.com 

 
Re: Certification Regarding Children’s Television Act of 1990 
 

CHILDREN’S PROGRAMMING CERTIFICATION—2022 
(JANUARY 1, 2022-DECEMBER 31, 2022) 

 
Dear Ms. Panduro: 
 

This letter is intended to assist DIRECTV, LLC (“DIRECTV”) in 
satisfying its obligations under the Children’s Television Act of 1990.   

As a non-commercial, educational television broadcasting station, 
BYU Broadcasting, during the aforementioned calendar year, has complied 
with the requirement of the Children’s Television Act of 1990 to not air more 
than 10.5 minutes of commercial matter per hour on the weekends, and no 
more than 12 minutes of commercial matter per hour on weekdays during 
children’s programming. 

If you would like additional information regarding either of these 
matters, please feel free to contact me. 

 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Wendy A. Thomas 
 Programming Manager 
 BYU Broadcasting 

 

Wendy Thomas (Jan 3, 2023 10:24 MST)
Wendy Thomas
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